MCCI Monthly Board Meeting

Wednesday, July 15, 2009, 5:35 PM

MCTV Studio at Crocker Building

MINUTES

Present:  Mik Muller, Anne Harding, Donna Festinger, Mike Langknecht, Charles

               Kelly, Brent Eaton, Linda Downs-Bembury, Robin Mide, Dean

               Garvin, Don Clegg

1. CK motioned to approve April 2009 minutes, LD-B seconded the motion which

unanimously passed.

2. Treasurer Report:

*AH distributed copies of the 2008 Financial Statement.  LD-B motioned to 

  accept it as printed, CK seconded the motion which unanimously passed.

*LD-B distributed copies of the first 6 months of 2009 Operations Actual

  Revenues & Expenditures. 

*Capital account balance as of end of May 2009 is approx. $10,000.00.

*Quarterlies completed and sent.

*AH has paperwork for signatory change on bank account ready.

      3.  MCTV Business:
     TD Report:

*RM will be on vacation from Aug. 6 – 13.  There will be reduced hours at the 

  studio.

*RM requests we purchase 4 zoom controls for approx. $250.00 each, T-shirts (50)
  in various sizes and colors for approx. $350.00 and a vacuum cleaner for up

  to $300.00.  MM motioned to authorize purchases, CK seconded the motion which

  passed unanimously.

*RM will be leading a video camp from July 27 – 31 for 7 students, ages 10 – 16

  years old for $40.00 per student.

      AD Report:

*DG preparing for the Block Party, Sat., Aug. 8.  BE motioned to include T-shirts, 
  DVD’s and possibly Body Art at our tent, CK seconded the motion which

  passed unanimously.

*Ed Boudroun, candidate for Sheriff, joined as station member and wants to

  make a PSA.

*Marty McGuane sent an e-mail re: Frontier Cable Access sharing videos with

  Greenfield, Shelburne, Northfield, etc.

        4.  MCCI Business:      

*AH has signed our contract with the town dated from Jan. 1, 2009 through

  Dec. 31, 2013.  We need to review our contract with Comcast in advance to

  ensure all stipulations are followed.

*AH and RM to work on reviewing and updating station policies.
*Board members are asked to think of goals for next 5 year plan.

*Fundraising campaign is seeking up to 6 sponsors for Town Meeting at @ $75.00 ea.

  also looking for sponsors for the football games.

*We will receive our last capital check until 2013 for $15,000.00 this Sept.

*The rent for the studio will increase 5% for three months (Sept., Oct., Nov. 2009)

  to $945.00 then increase to $1,000.00 in Dec.  The new lease would be for 4 yrs. with a  

  5% increase annually.  We want screen doors – front and side.  AH will investigate
  cost and availability of space in the front of building.  MM suggests we use a 

  yearly lease.  MM motioned to renew lease until the end of the year, CK seconded the

  motion which passed unanimously.

*RM working w/ Sandy & Marge on “Under the Patchwork Quilt” video and is

  coming along fantastically.

*Low-Power FM – Mark Beaubien, owner of The Bookmill, went to Trustee Board Mtg.
  of WGAJ which is closing the station and selling the equipment.  He will keep Mik

  updated.  MCCI would possibly run the station.

*AH reports that we now have board officer’s insurance and verified that we have 

  $75,000.00 insurance coverage on equipment both in & out of the studio.

*Humanities Grant – we need to send the state an accounting of how the money

  was spent and the remaining money to be returned.

*RM starting a monthly newsletter.

*Eagle’s camera – the second camera is not connected.  Suggested that we do a PSA

   for a letter writing campaign to the electric company to reconnect it.  People who

   might be interested – Pat Carlyle, Select Board, CAC, Discovery Center, Montague

   Reporter.

*DC distributed copies of the Producers Status Report by DC and JD.

5. Upcoming Shoots:
*Gill Music Series
*PSA – Buckle Up

*Special Town Meeting – Aug. 5, 2009

*Block Party – Aug. 8, 2009

6. Upcoming Events:
*Wed., August 19, 2009, 5:30 PM – Monthly Board Meeting

At 7:10 PM,  AH motioned to enter into Executive Session for the purpose of staff salary negotiations, not to return to public session, LD-B seconded the motion which was voted as follows: Anne Harding – yes, Mik Muller – yes,

Charles Kelly – yes, Brent Eaton – yes, John Duda – yes, Donna Festinger – yes, 

Linda Downs-Bembury – yes.

